THE VALE OF GLAMORGAN COUNCIL

CABINET: 7TH SEPTEMBER, 2023

REFERENCE FROM VOLUNTARY SECTOR JOINT LIAISON COMMITTEE: 25^{TH} JULY, 2023

"272 STRENGTHENING COMMUNITIES – THE ROLE OF THE VOLUNTARY SECTOR JOINT LIAISON COMMITTEE (CX) –

The Director of Corporate Resources, in conjunction with the Strategy and Partnership Manager provided a presentation of the report for the Committee's consideration. By way of background the Director referred to a number of areas as highlighted in the report as below:

- "How we are building our current strong relationships
- Future work programme of the Committee
- Ensuring that the work of the Committee helped shape the way the Council worked and strengthened the relationship between the Council and the Third Sector
- Responding to Audit Wales reports
- Review of the Voluntary Sector Compact
- Voluntary Sector representation on the Committee."

Furthermore the Director stated that the Council now needed to take stock of the work of the Committee and that it wanted to better understand the value and contribution of the Third Sector and to understand more about the mechanism for referrals and what the outcomes were, in particular, are the right referrals being made and are people getting the services they need. The Council also wished to consider the current challenges and opportunities that were being faced, to ensure sustainability in the Sector and to consider what contributions the Committee could make and how it could work together with the third sector to provide the opportunity to review, re-focus and take a new approach to the work of the Committee.

A number of Audit Wales reports as outlined within the report had been published and in particular the Strategy and Partnership Manager drew attention to the recent Audit Wales report entitled Vale of Glamorgan Council Third Sector Partnership Working the following proposals for improvement had been identified:

- "The Council should reconsider the checklist set out in Appendix 1 of the Audit Wales report, in particular the following sections, vision, corporate strategy, Compact, understanding engagement with the third sector, designing services, training and performance review.
- As part of the review of the compact, the Council should reflect how it wants to work with the third sector to help deliver its strategic recovery priorities, how

it can build on the positive work during the pandemic and consider how it can strengthen its application of the sustainable development principle.

- The Council should consider the level of resources and investment required to achieve a more collaborative way of working with the third sector and reflect this in its Medium-Term Financial Plan.
- The Council should consider what actions it can take to help the third sector adjust to a more collaborative way of working."

In March 2022, the Cabinet had also considered a proposal to embark on a programme of engagement potentially facilitated by a third party. However, due to capacity issues this work had not been progressed as originally intended. However, the Council continued to work closely with the Third Sector across all Directorates e.g. in respect of food poverty, loneliness and isolation, warm spaces and Shared Prosperity.

Having regard to the Audit Wales reports, the Council wished to take forward its responses to all the reports as one programme of work as it recognised the importance of working across a variety of sectors and the benefits of collaboration.

In considering another aspect of work namely the Voluntary Sector Compact which had been signed with GVS and the Council in 2017 and which had had its foundation in an earlier Compact agreed in 2008, it had been recognised that the Compact was due for renewal but this had been delayed due to a number of factors including the Covid 19 pandemic. Both the Council and GVS were keen to build on the existing Compact but also wished to ensure that a new Compact reflected the many changes that had taken place since 2017. As part of the work to review the Compact, GVS were currently contacting all their members and asking for their views on the current Compact and what needed to change. Feedback on this exercise was expected to be available in October 2023 and would inform the draft with a revised Compact to be prepared in the Autumn. It was anticipated that the Compact and how the Council responded to relevant recommendations in the Audit Wales reports would form part of the work programme of the Committee.

During the presentation Ms. Connor commented that although over the last 30 years the relationship between GVS and the local authority had, on occasions, been challenging, the improvements that had been seen and the way the local authority had engaged with the Third Sector in the most recent years had been extremely well received by the third sector . The relationship also reached its peak during the pandemic with the support provided by both sides to the public. It was acknowledged by GVS that having had discussions with many counterparts in Wales, the support the Vale gave was more than other areas received. Funding had however always been an issue and would continue to be so, however, working together had been key. Ms Connor recognised that capacity issues n all organisations were an issue but she welcomed the Volunteering Policy that had been discussed in the previous agenda item.

H. Smith (Barnardo's) in echoing Ms. Connor's comments stated that Barnardo's were also struggling with capacity and funding issues in the backdrop of the Covid pandemic, cost of living crisis and issues affecting CAHMS. Barnardo's was also looking at ways to work together to save costs and in particular to pool resources.

In recognising capacity issues and the need to pool resources, Councillor lannucci queried whether with regard to representation on the Committee further work could be undertaken to ensure that meetings were held as conveniently as possible to assist all interested parties and to encourage attendance to ensure that the information and discussions at meetings would add value.

Councillor Wilson advised that in a previous capacity as Chair of the Council's Scrutiny Committee Corporate Performance and Resources one of the comments that had been made at that time was that the Voluntary Sector Joint Liaison Committee was only advisory and that it needed to be seen as more of a critical friend. He further suggested that contact could be made with school PTAs amongst others to encourage attendance as he was aware of a significant amount of volunteer work that went uncredited and he also considered that discussions with local Town and Community Councils and Mayors could assist in raising awareness of the issues and when considering a new Terms of Reference for the Committee.

The Director of Corporate Resources concurred that further explanation in relation to the pooling of resources and consideration for the three critical challenges that all organisations were facing such as climate change, organisational resilience and the cost of living crisis was important work for the Voluntary Sector Joint Liaison Committee's to engage with.

Councillor Lloyd-Selby stated that the three critical challenges were significant but she also questioned whether there was anything that was missing and how could the Committee be sure that the work programme was reflective of the issues and whether they were directly relevant to the Vale of Glamorgan.

L. Newton, Cardiff and Vale Action for Mental Health, commented that it was important for the Third Sector to engage in the processes as they had their ears to the ground and as such concurred it was important for the Council to ensure that those discussions took place. She stated that she was more than happy to work with the Council on areas such as equalities and access to services and to attend other Committees if required.

The Director of Corporate Resources stated that he would shortly be meeting with Ms. Connor and the Strategy and Partnership Manager to consider further work in respect of making the connections and the need to look at organisation resilience across all organisations, how they joined up with each other and that the referral pathways were working effectively. Councillor Lloyd-Selby suggested that a further opportunity would be to work consider the role of Member Champions and how they could play their part.

In acknowledging the number of observations and good suggestions had been put forward at the meeting the Director of Corporate Resources stated that all these would be taken into consideration when further discussions were being held.

The Chair also took the opportunity to thank all present for their input with it subsequently being

AGREED -

(1) T H A T the work being undertaken to review the Voluntary Sector Compact, the potential to shape the Committee's future Work Programme and encourage more Voluntary Sector representation on the Committee be noted.

(2) T H A T the approach outlined in the report for engaging with a range of stakeholders to determine how the Council can work better with the Third Sector, social enterprises and increase community resilience and develop an integrated response to the four Audit Wales reports detailed in the report be endorsed.

(3) T H A T the approach outlined in the report to align the work of the Committee more closely with the critical challenges in the Council's Annual Delivery Plan, the work of the Public Services Board and the Council's transformation programme be supported.

(4) T H A T the report be referred to Cabinet for their consideration with Cabinet being made aware that the observations and suggestions of the Committee during the meeting would be taken forward by the Director of Corporate Resources and considered further when future discussions were being held.

(5) T H A T the report and appendices be circulated to all Elected Members of the Vale of Glamorgan Council for information.

Reasons for decision

(1) Having regard to the contents of the report and discussions at the meeting.

(2) In order to develop an integrated response and approach to the recommendations in the four Audit Wales reports detailed within the report.

(3) Having regard to the challenges outlined within the presentation and the report.

(4) In order that Cabinet are aware of the Committee's endorsement of the approached outlined in the report and for Cabinet's consideration and that any comments / suggestions would be taken forward as appropriate.

(5) To ensure all Members are aware of the direction being taken by the Committee."

Attached as Appendix – Report to Voluntary Sector Joint Liaison Committee: 25th July, 2023



Meeting of:	Voluntary Sector Joint Liaison Committee
Date of Meeting:	Tuesday, 25 July 2023
Relevant Scrutiny Committee:	All Scrutiny Committees
Report Title:	Strengthening Communities - The role of the Voluntary Sector Joint Liaison Committee
Purpose of Report:	To set out some of the key issues that will help the Committee to determine areas of focus and to plan its future work prpgramme
Report Owner:	Rob Thomas, Chief Executive
Responsible Officer:	Tom Bowring, Director of Corporate Resources
Elected Member and Officer Consultation:	Due to the corporate nature of this report, no specific Ward Member consultation has been undertaken
Policy Framework:	This is matter for executive decision by Cabinet

Executive Summary:

- This report sets out a number of issues of relevance to the Committee to assist in developing its future work programme and encouraging more representatives from the voluntary sector to join the Committee.
- The report highlights a number of Audit Wales reports that will have relevance to the Committee and the approach being taken to progress an integrated response to the reports, including engagement with stakeholders.
- The report also highlights the need to review the Voluntary Sector Compact between the Council and Glamorgan Voluntary Services and work already underway.
- The report highlights the potential for the work of the Committee to be aligned more closely to the Council's Annual Delivery Plan 2023-24 and the critical challenges of Project Zero, the cost of living crisis and organisational resilience

Recommendations

- 1. That Committee notes the work being undertaken to review the Voluntary Sector Compact and the potential to shape the Committee's future work programme and encourage more voluntary sector representation on the Committee.
- 2. That Committee endorses the approach outlined in this report for engaging with a range of stakeholders to determine how the Council can work better with the third sector and social enterprises and increase community resilience and develop an integrated response to the four Audit Wales reports detailed in this report.
- **3.** That Committee supports the approach outlined in this report to align the work of the Committee more closely with the critical challenges in the Council's Annual Delivery Plan, the work of the PSB and the Council's transformation programme.
- **4.** That this report and the comments of the Committee be referred to Cabinet for their consideration.
- 5. That this report is circulated to all members for information.

Reasons for Recommendations

- To advise the Committee of the work being undertaken to review the Voluntary Sector Compact with Glamorgan Voluntary Services and the opportunity for this work to shape the Committee's work programme and to encourage more voluntary sector representatives.
- **2.** To develop an integrated response and approach to the recommendations in the four Audit Wales reports detailed in this report.
- **3.** To seek endorsement from the Committee for developing a future work programme aligned to the critical challenges in the Council's Annual Delivery Plan, the work of the PSB and the Council's transformation programme.
- **4.** To ensure Cabinet are fully apprised of the discussions and are able to consider these as part of the Council's strategic work, including that on the Annual Delivery Plan and approach to the budget setting process.
- 5. To ensure all members are aware of the direction being taken by the Committee.

1. Background

1.1 The terms of reference for the committee as set out in section 14 of the Council's constitution are:

(1) To refer, as appropriate, reports and recommendations to the Council's Cabinet and the Executives of Voluntary Sector organisations.

(2) To appoint a Chair and Vice-Chair from amongst the eight Members of the Council and an Honorary Vice-Chair from amongst the seven representatives from the Voluntary Sector

(3) To advise the Council of the needs, views and concerns of the Voluntary Sector.(4) To report on the work of those organisations grant funded by the Council, either in full or in part.

(5) To act as a consultative forum where the Voluntary Sector and the Council may, in partnership, put forward policy proposals for discussion and decision.

(6) To facilitate and promote joint working between the Council and the Voluntary Sector.

(7) In accordance with the statutory provisions, only Members of the Council will have voting rights. However, where there is no consensus, this will be reported in the minutes and placed before the Cabinet prior to a decision being taken.

(8) To review the Compact and associated Annual Work Plan and to monitor and report on progress made towards achieving the actions contained within the Compact and the Plan.(9) To consider reports of the Cabinet and other Committees of the Council which have a bearing and impact on the Voluntary Sector.

- **1.2** In 2017 the Council agreed the current Voluntary Sector Compact with Glamorgan Voluntary Services (GVS) and it is now time to review the compact.
- 1.3 At the request of the Council, Audit Wales undertook an audit and published a report <u>Vale of Glamorgan Council Third Sector Partnership Working | Audit Wales</u> in July 2021. The purpose of the report was to build on the work undertaken with the third sector during the covid pandemic. The report was reported to this Committee in February 2022 and to Cabinet in March 2022.
- 1.4 In the past year concerns have been raised about a lack of agenda items for the Committee, a reduction in attendance from officers from different parts of the Council as a result of changes in personnel and also vacancies with regards to the voluntary sector representatives on the Committee. However, work has continued between the Council and voluntary sector across a wide range of services and projects, with the Council valuing the contribution that the voluntary sector makes in the Vale of Glamorgan. It is therefore opportune to review the arrangements and focus for this Committee to ensure it is aligned and involved with key Council developments and has a voice and ability to influence

2. Key Issues for Consideration

2.1 The Council has strong relationships with a range of third sector and community organisations, and this has strengthened in recent years. Work is underway to reflect on the learning from the pandemic and cost of living crisis and articulate a vision for how the Council can work to support communities in partnership with other organisations, including the third sector and Town and Community Councils in new ways. This is described in the report to Cabinet of 20th July 2023 on the <u>Financial Strategy</u> (paragraph 2.84 onwards refer).

- **2.2** This work will complement the work underway to reimagine how services can be provided, and communities strengthened, for example, the Public Services Board work on tackling deprivation and the Llantwit Major Food project. Place making will also be a key part of this work. It is important that this Committee has the opportunity to be part of this work.
- **2.3** This report sets out a number of proposals with regards to the following issues:
- Ensuring that the work of the Committee helps shape the way the Council works and strengthens the relationship between the Council and the third sector.
- Ensuring an appropriate response to the 2021 Audit Wales report recommendations regarding working with the Third Sector.
- Addressing the vacancies for additional Voluntary Sector representation on the Committee.
- The need for a forward programme of agenda items for the Committee.
- The need to review the Voluntary Sector Compact with GVS.

Audit Wales Reports

- **2.4** In recent years, Audit Wales have undertaken a series of studies at both a local and national level which have relevance to the Council's relationship with the third sector.
- **2.5** The Audit Wales report <u>Vale of Glamorgan Council Third Sector Partnership</u> <u>Working | Audit Wales</u> identified the following proposals for improvement.
- The Council should reconsider the checklist set out in Appendix 1 of the Audit Wales report, in particular the following sections, vision, corporate strategy, Compact, understanding engagement with the third sector, designing services, training and performance review.
- As part of the review of the compact, the Council should reflect how it wants to work with the third sector to help deliver its strategic recovery priorities, how it can build on the positive work during the pandemic and consider how it can strengthen its application of the sustainable development principle.
- The Council should consider the level of resources and investment required to achieve a more collaborative way of working with the third sector and reflect this in its Medium-Term Financial Plan.
- The Council should consider what actions it can take to help the third sector adjust to a more collaborative way of working.
- **2.6** In March 2022 Cabinet agreed with the proposal to embark on a programme of engagement potentially facilitated by a third party. This would enable the Council to reflect on and clarify what it wanted the future relationship with the third sector to look like and also for the third sector to consider its contribution and how the Council can help facilitate a stronger, more sustainable and

meaningful relationship with the sector. It was envisaged that this work would involve, all Council Services, Voluntary Sector and Joint Liaison Committee, voluntary and community organisations including housing associations, Glamorgan Voluntary Services and Public Services Board Partners. It was recognised that this would be a long-term project and that a small Task and Finish Group should be established to plan this work.

- 2.7 Due to capacity issues this work has not been progressed as originally intended. However, the Council continues to work closely with the third sector across all Directorates for example on food poverty, loneliness and isolation, warm spaces and shared prosperity. Work with the third sector includes commissioning services, working in partnership and delivering grant funding. The third sector also continue to be represented through GVS on a number of strategic partnerships. However, there is still a need to ensure that the Council meaningfully responds to the recommendations in the report that remain relevant and use these to shape the future relationship with the sector.
- **2.8** In addition to the report on working with the third sector in the Vale, Audit Wales has now published three all Wales reports focused on the challenges of tackling poverty. The reports focus on leadership and information, opportunities to work with social enterprise and the importance of community resilience.
- **2.9** The first report <u>Time for Change Poverty in Wales</u> was previously reported to this Committee in January 2023 as part of a report on the cost of living crisis. The recommendations for local authorities include:
- Local strategies, targets and performance reporting for tackling and alleviating poverty.
- Leadership on the poverty agenda.
- Experience mapping to create inclusive services for people in poverty.
- A single web landing page for people seeking help.
- Streamlining and improving application and information services.
- Complying with the socio-economic duty.
- **2.10** Progress has been made across all of the recommendations, but further work will be required as the cost of living crisis continues and residents continue to struggle.
- 2.11 The report <u>A Missed Opportunity Social Enterprises</u> was published in December 2022 and is the second report on the challenge of poverty in Wales. The overall conclusion of the report is that local authorities are not effectively working with Social Enterprises to maximise their impact, make better use of resources and improve services for people and communities. A response to the report has not yet been developed but in summary the recommendations are for all local authorities to:
- Self-evaluate current Social Enterprise engagement, management, performance and practice.

- Identify opportunities to improve joint working.
- Jointly draft and implement an action plan with timeframes and responsibilities clearly set-out to address the gaps and weaknesses identified through the self evaluation.
- Formally approve the completed Action Plan.
- Regularly report, monitor and evaluate performance at relevant scrutiny committees.
- Revise actions and targets in light of the authority's evaluation and assessment of its performance.
- 2.12 The Audit Wales report <u>Together We Can Community Resilience and Self</u> <u>Reliance</u> was published in January 2023. This is the third and final report in the series of reports focusing on the challenge of poverty in Wales. The overall conclusion of the report is that local authorities face a challenging and uncertain financial future but find it difficult to empower people and communities to be more self-reliant and less dependent on services. In summary the recommendations are for all local authorities to undertake the following and the Council is currently developing a response to the recommendations:
- Strengthen community resilience and support people to be more self-reliant, local authorities need to ensure they have the right arrangements and systems in place.
- Self-evaluate current engagement, management, performance and practice and identify improvements.
- Draft and formally approve an Action Plan arising from undertaking an evaluation exercise.
- Regularly report, monitor and evaluate performance at relevant scrutiny committees.
- Revise actions and targets in light of the authority's evaluation and assessment of its performance.
- 2.13 The Council wishes to take forward its response to all four Audit Wales reports as one programme of work that recognises the importance of working across a variety of sectors and the benefits of collaboration. The first step in this work will be a programme of engagement facilitated by a third party. The proposed approach builds on the work undertaken in line with the Council's Public Participation Strategy and is consistent with the five ways of working as detailed in the Well-being of Future Generations Act. This work will also be part of the new approach to reshaping our services with an increased focus on community. The Council is keen for the Committee to be part of this work.

Voluntary Sector Compact

2.14 The Council signed a Voluntary Sector Compact with Glamorgan Voluntary Services (GVS) in 2017 which had its foundations in an earlier compact agreed in 2008 which also involved NHS organisations and the then Vale Centre for Voluntary Services. The Compact was due for renewal in 2021 but this has been delayed due to a number of factors including the covid-19 pandemic.

- 2.15 The current Compact between the Council and GVS reflects the considerable partnership working between GVS and the Council and this has continued and further developed with GVS taking on the management of a number of buildings to deliver and support a range of community services. The existing compact recognises the enormous contribution made to local communities, and the community as a whole, through voluntary action. It sets out clear definitions of the responsibilities and expectations of the Council and the voluntary sector in working together. The compact provides a framework for ongoing collaboration and the agreement is built on the principles of integrity, trust and mutual respect.
- **2.16** Both the Council and GVS are keen to build on the existing compact but also wish to ensure that a new compact reflects the many changes that have taken place since 2017 and also the significant challenges of climate change and the cost of living crisis.
- 2.17 As part of work to review the compact GVS, are contacting all their members and asking for their views on the current compact and what needs to change. Feedback on this exercise should be available in October and will inform the drafting of a revised compact in the Autumn as well as potentially the work programme of this Committee and how the Council responds to relevant recommendations in the Audit Wales reports.
- **2.18** It is intended that a new compact will reflect how both organisations have developed and the future focus of that relationship and how it will also compliment work with our Town and Community Councils and social enterprises.
- **2.19** In line with the Committee's current terms of reference the Committee would continue to have a role to review the Compact and associated Annual Work Plan and to monitor and report on progress made towards achieving the actions contained within the Compact and the Plan.
- 2.20 When the Voluntary Sector Compact was reviewed in 2017, the terms of reference for the Voluntary Sector Joint Liaison Committee were also reviewed. The work which will be needed to develop the new compact and in addressing the Audit Wales reports also provides an opportunity to review the Committee's terms of reference and ensure there is appropriate alignment.
- **2.21** This is consistent with work being undertaken with scrutiny committees to ensure effective scrutiny, work with member champions, a new approach to working with the Equality Consultative Forum and work needed to review the Town and Community Council Charter.

Reviewing how we Work and Strengthen Communities

- **2.22** The Council has recently commenced consideration of the next phase of transformational activity, and this is reflected in the Council's Financial Strategy report to Cabinet referenced above. Within that report, a series of transformation themes are proposed including 'Strengthening Communities'.
- 2.23 Paragraph 2.87 of the Cabinet report describes this theme as follows. "The Council has strong relationships with a range of third sector and community organisations, and this has strengthened in recent years. Work is underway in to reflect on the learning from the pandemic and cost of living crisis and articulate a vision for how the organisation can work to support communities in partnership with other organisations, including town and community councils in new ways. This will complement the work underway across different parts of the Vale of Glamorgan to reimagine how services can be provided, and communities strengthened, for example, the Public Services Board work on tackling deprivation and the Llantwit Major Food project. Place making will be a key part of this work. This theme is a strong one within the Council's Project Zero Challenge Plan which seeks to contribute to a zero carbon Wales by 2050 in addition to the Council's target to be net zero by 2030."
- **2.24** The way in which the Council operates in the future will need to be different from that of today, reflecting the different services, expectations and means of interacting both internally and externally. The Council's Annual Delivery Plan 2023-24 details three critical challenges, these are:
- Cost of Living Crisis: supporting our residents, local organisations and business in the face of rising costs in particular around energy, food and housing.
- Project Zero: responding to the climate and nature emergencies and delivering the commitments in our Climate Challenge Plan.
- Organisational Resilience: ensuring that we can continue to adapt and provide our services despite the financial pressures and workforce challenges that we and many of our partner organisations face.
- **2.25** These challenges are likely to continue into 2024-25 and will strongly influence the Council in the medium-term. The Council recognises and values that these can only be met through a programme of change and by working in collaboration with other sectors and the community. The insight of this Committee into work being undertaken as part of these challenges would be beneficial.
- **2.26** Developing an improved and shared understanding across different sectors forms part of our work to develop greater insight together with better use of data and increased public engagement and consultation and to have a more evidence-based approach to our work.

- **2.27** It is important that the work of the Voluntary Sector Joint Liaison Committee is aligned to this. It is proposed that in developing the Committee's work programme that consideration is given to agendas focusing on the Council's three critical challenges and the role of the voluntary sector in helping to successfully meet those challenges. This might mean for example one meeting focusing on work being undertaken by different organisations to support people through the cost of living crisis, the next meeting focusing on the challenges for the sector in decarbonising and how they can help meet our net zero target for 2050 and then a meeting focusing on how the Council and services can be more resilient through partnership working and understanding the long term needs of residents.
- 2.28 It is recognised that the sector is facing many challenges in terms of capacity and resources, and this is likely to impact on finding representatives of the sector to join the Committee. By taking a more integrated approach to reviewing the Voluntary Sector Compact, responding to the Audit Wales reports and setting work programme based agendas for this Committee it will be possible to address some of the concerns raised about vacant positions on the Committee, attendance at meetings and agendas. It will also ensure the work of the Committee is integral to work being undertaken as part of the Council's transformation programme to strengthen communities and to meet the critical challenges in the ADP.
- 2.29 In addition, it is proposed that the Committee has the opportunity to consider in more detail the work of key strategic partnerships including the Public Services Board and delivery of the new Well-being Plan. In particular the focus of work of the PSB on the climate and nature emergencies, working with our most deprived communities and becoming an Age Friendly Vale. Delivering these priorities will require the involvement of a range of stakeholders including the third sector.
- 2.30 The proposed programme of engagement looking at the third sector, social enterprises and community resilience will commence in the Autumn and will take place over a number of months. It will provide an opportunity to explore our current position/knowledge levels and ways of working and consider what needs to change, how and at what pace. This will include having a better understanding of work already taking place between the Council and the third sector, what works well, what needs to improve and where there are opportunities. This work will build on work being undertaken by GVS to consult with their members on the Voluntary Sector Compact and also the residents opinion survey being commissioned by the Council in the late summer.
- 2.31 In summary, it is proposed that the work to review the Voluntary Sector Compact continues, engagement is undertaken in response to the four Audit Wales reports and the outcomes of this together with other engagement and participation activities are used to shape the Committee's work programme. Work undertaken as part of the Council's transformation programme and to

meet the critical challenges will also shape the work of the Committee with the intention that a draft programme is developed for the Committee's next meeting

- 3. How do proposals evidence the Five Ways of Working and contribute to our Well-being Objectives?
- **3.1** The proposals outlined in this report will assist the Council in contributing to the national Well-being Goals and the Council's own Well-being Objectives as detailed in the Corporate Plan 2020-25. The proposed approach also embeds the five ways of working through involvement and collaboration to develop ways forward, to ensure a longer term thinking and more sustainable approach to how we work and with a more integrated programme of activity. It also places the third sector at the heart of the work being planned and strengthens their role and influence through the Committee. In terms of prevention as the work develops officers are keen to explore the opportunities for a more preventative approach and how the knowledge and experience of other sectors can assist, particularly with work around cost of living and climate change

4. Climate Change and Nature Implications

4.1 The work outlined in this report and improved working with the third sector, social enterprises and Town and Community Councils will be critical for taking forward work on the climate and nature emergencies. To achieve net zero we need increased community engagement and close working with all sectors to share learning and expertise

5. Resources and Legal Considerations

Financial

5.1 There are no financial implications as a direct result of this report

Employment

5.2 There are no employment implications as a direct result of this report

Legal (Including Equalities)

5.3 There are no legal implications as a direct result of this report. An Equality Impact Assessment will be undertaken as necessary as part of the wider work on strengthening our communities and responding to the Audit Wales reports

6. Background Papers

<u>Voluntary Sector Compact (valeofglamorgan.gov.uk)</u> Voluntary Sector Joint Liaison Committee February 2017

Vale of Glamorgan Council Constitution

Vale of Glamorgan Council – Third Sector Partnership Working | Audit Wales July 2021

<u>Ref from G&A - Third Sector Partnership Working (valeofglamorgan.gov.uk)</u> Cabinet March 2022

<u>Time for Change – Poverty in Wales Audit Wales November 2022</u>

- <u>Cost of Living Support (valeofglamorgan.gov.uk)</u> Cabinet Report December 2022
- <u>A Missed Opportunity Social Enterprises Audit Wales December 2022</u>
- <u>Together We Can Community Resilience and Self Reliance Audit Wales January</u>
 <u>2022</u>